INDEPENDENT SCHOOL DISTRICT 195

Randolph, Minnesota 55065

REGULAR SCHOOL BOARD MEETING

November 18, 2013
1)
The Randolph School Board met in regular session on Monday, November 18, 2013, at 7:00 p.m. in the Media Center.  Gary Moorhouse called the meeting to order.  Directors present:  Gary Moorhouse, Steve Weidner, Sara Taylor, Cory Lorenzen, Jay Otte, Garlan Dubbels and Michael Kelley, Superintendent.   Administrators present:  Benjamin Fisher, Matt Rutledge and Regina Wernimont.  Staff members present:  Kathy Stauffer and Jackie Sczepanski.  Guests:  Ken Haggerty, Thomas Madsen, Amanda Linehan, Jami Kusilek, Madi Taylor, Will Bollum and Gabby Sorg.
2)       A motion to approve the agenda with the addition to close the board meeting at 


the end to discuss possible land purchase was made by Sara Taylor,  seconded by 


Garlan Dubbels.  All members voting in favor.

3)
A motion was made by Jay Otte, seconded by Sara Taylor to approve the following consent agenda items:

3.1)
Minutes of the Regular School Board meeting held October 21, 2013, as presented.

3.2)
October 2013, bills and payroll.


All members voting in favor.

4)
Thomas Madsen and Amanda Linehan from Lewis, Kisch & Associates, Ltd. presented the audit copy for the 2012-2013 fiscal audit to the Board.  The financial audit was very positive.  Net assets equaled $5,346,341, an increase of $278,869 from last year.  The general fund total balance increased $194,822 from last year.  The preliminary revenue budget set at $5,024,841 came in better at $5,160,689 primarily due to state aid.  The preliminary expenditures budget 5,102,489 also came in better at $4,965,867.   A motion to approve was made by Jay Otte, seconded by Garlan Dubbels.  All members voting in favor.

5)
Vanda Pressnall, Intermediate School District 917 Board Member, reported on the Special Education and Technical Education programs Randolph School is using through the District 917 Dakota County Cooperative currently with 14 students.  Most of the programs at 917 are at capacity.  District 917 is looking into hybrid programs (not in attendance every day);  not building a school house at District 917 this year - instead they are building rustic rental cabins for Dakota County Parks;  Rochester Schools are currently working with Rochester Community Technical College to develop the same type of program that DCTC offers.
6)
FFA Members Madi Taylor, Gabriella Sorg and Will  Bollum reported on their trip to the National FFA Convention that was held October 30 to November 2 in Louisville, Kentucky.   A record number of 28 students went on the trip.  The Randolph FFA Chapter is one of the state's largest with 125-130 annual members.  Some of the highlights included:  Louisville Slugger factory, Dierks Bentley Concert, Rodeo, visiting with college and agricultural business representatives, and workshops including how to share your story with ease.
7)
A motion was made by Garlan Dubbels, seconded by Jay Otte to approve Jackie Sczepanski, Band Director, request for an overnight field trip to Florida for the Senior High Band, March 14-19 of 2015.  All members voting in favor.

8)
Matt Rutledge, Elementary Principal, reported on the Veterans Day Program and Community Education.
9)
Benjamin Fisher, High School Principal, reported NHS Induction Ceremony - 11 students;  Gopher Conference Leadership Program will be held at Randolph School on December 4;  High School Band will  be performing at the Mall of America on December 4; Minnesota Gophers Volleyball Player, Ashley Wittman (recently named Big Ten's Defensive Player of the Week), came to Randolph School.  Ashley spoke to the volleyball team and went through some drills with them.  Ashley's father, Paul Wittman, is a Randolph School alumni. Congressman John Kline's recent report mentioned his visit last August to the Ag Program at Randolph Schools;  Aaron Soule, Athletic Director, wrapped up the fall season by having the football and volleyball players give their input by taking a survey on how the season went.
10)       Regina Wernimont, Business Manager, reported on the MASBO Conference she 
attended and health insurance.
11)       Michael Kelley, Superintendent, reported we have done our annual reviews of 
policies 410 - Family and Medical Leave Policy and 413 - Harassment and 
Violence Policy and have no changes at this time;  MSBA Convention will be 
January 16;  new staff promotions in the newsletter; handouts for 3 Year Principal 
& Teacher Professional Growth Plan/Checklist - 1st year implemented and will be 
required for every school starting in 2014;  proposed hiring a school nurse; Caleb 
Thielbar recognition night is being planned for January 3, 2014;  spoke at the 
Cannon Falls Rotary Meeting on November 19th.
12)
The School Board reported on the Building and Grounds Committee Meeting held 
on November 18th.

13)
 A motion was made by Garlan Dubbels, seconded by Cory Lorenzen to hire 
Dan Wenstrom as a Junior High Boys Basketball Coach for 2013-2014.  All 
members voting in favor.

14)
A motion to close the board meeting to discuss the possible purchase of land was 
made by Jay Otte, seconded by Steve Weidner. All members voting in favor.
15)
A motion to reopen the board meeting was made by Jay Otte, seconded by 
Garlan Dubbels.  All members voting in favor.  The board took no action.

16)
A motion to adjourn was made by Steve Weidner, seconded by Sara Taylor.  All 
members voting in favor.

Clerk:  Steve Weidner
